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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH



MEMO
TO: 
PA Health Care Coalition Members - Acute Care Hospitals  
FROM: Bureau of Emergency Preparedness & Response, HPP Section
 DATE: January 25, 2022
RE: Updated Hospitalization Data Reporting Fields
The Department of Health continues to make necessary efforts to align hospital reporting requirements with our Federal HHS partners. As most of you are aware, the transition to the Juvare™ platform is imminent. Unfortunately, it was not possible to complete the changeover prior to the new HHS field requirement date of Feb 2, 2022. To meet the requirement, changes to our current survey in CORVENA will be required. The revised facility capacity survey in CORVENA include the following changes:
ADDITIONS: In order to remain in compliance with HHS reporting requirements, additional fields further clarifying facility identity, the monitoring of pediatric beds and patients, and additional data fields to characterize vaccine effectiveness were added, along with placeholder fields for future therapeutic treatment supplies.
DELETIONS: Acknowledging the administrative burden that collecting this data presents to your facilities, the Department has made every effort to eliminate the fields that HHS no longer requires, primarily around personal protective equipment and therapeutic supply levels. Forty fields have been removed in total.

These additional data points must be completed pursuant to Section 1, of the Order as amended, which requires completion of other categories or data fields necessary to support the Department’s ongoing efforts to allocate resources and implement mitigation strategies. The new data fields must be completed by 10:00 AM on Tuesday, February 2, 2022 and daily thereafter.  
More information on the updated data fields and field definitions can be found in the attached data dictionary. We have also attached the updated data reporting template which can be used to upload facility data into the CORVENA system. We hope that these resources will assist all facilities in ensuring complete and accurate reporting of these data fields. For other general questions about the CORVENA reporting requirement, please reach out to your PHMC Healthcare Coalition Regional Manager at ra-dhHCC-Ops@pa.gov, or contact Paul Hoffman, HPP Program Manager at pfhoffman@pa.gov.
The Department is grateful to our hospital partners for their unwavering commitment to their community and patients. 

